## The Bishop of Durham Right Reverend Paul Butler

Bishop's Office, Auckland Castle, Bishop Auckland,

County Durham, DL14 7NR

T: 01388 602 576

W: www.durham.anglican.org

E: bishop.of.durham@durham.anglican.org



Lindsey Vollans
Headteacher
St. Michael's C of E Primary School
Front Street
Bishop Middleham
Ferryhill
Durham
DL17 9AL

4 April 2017

Dear Lindsey,

Paul Rickeard kindly copied me in to his recent correspondence with you, and I wanted to add my own congratulations on your school's remarkable results in last year's Key Stage 2 assessments.

Your pupils and staff obviously worked very hard to prepare for the assessments, and it is good to see such hard work well rewarded. You have set those children on a great foundation for their secondary education, and I am sure that you are continuing to do the same with this year's and future cohorts.

Well done!

Yours sincerely,

Rt Revd Paul Butler Bishop of Durham

